Holt Copse Conservation Volunteers
Minutes of the AGM  -  24th April 2017
	Present :
	Valerie Davis, Mike Davis, Valerie Givan, Colin Melhuish, John Robinson, Pip Robinson, Mike Saynor, Juliet Davis, Liz Read, Bernard Paddison, Sheila Hunt, Derek Harding, Andy Clark (St Paul’s Churchyard Tree Succession Project).



	Apologies for Absence :
	Liz Webster, Miguel Ogilvie, Candy Taylor.
Jack Earnshaw and Nic Hopkinson sent regards and best wishes from our ‘Devon branch’


	Minutes :
	The minutes of the previous meeting were available for inspection and accepted as a true record.



	Matters Arising :
	An emergency contact form has been drawn up with details of currently about a dozen members. The form is available on work party days in the ‘leader’s clipboard’. Member’s details will need to be updated before and during the new working season. 
DH attended a first aid training course over the summer and reported that it was a worthwhile course but unfortunately did not cover broken bones or crush injuries. 
CM stated that suitable informative material for safe manual handling has been obtained and will be added to the ‘leader’s clipboard’. Suggested training has not yet taken place.
Standard risk assessments have been made available at each work party in the ‘leader’s clipboard’.
The newly planted oak trees were watered during dry spells over the summer months.



	Work Party Summary 2016/17

CM


	CM reported another productive and enjoyable season in which we concentrated on our core activities of coppicing along with holly and scrub clearance. This year we had some very welcome help and assistance from the local community in the shape of the Emmbrook Beavers, and local fencing and tree surgery companies.

STATISTICS:

There had been an increase in attendance for both Saturday and midweek work parties compared to last year with 30 individual members active over the season (up from 25 last year).

There were 12 scheduled Saturday work parties equating to 147 ‘person mornings’ and an average turnout of 12.25 members (up from 142 and 11.8 last year)

There were 12 scheduled midweek work parties equating to 87 ‘person mornings’ and an average turnout of 7.25 members (up from 60 and 5.5 last year).

PROGRESS:

Pre-season activities were arranged during the spring/summer to prepare for the new path works and make good afterwards. The new display board was also installed adjacent to the children’s playground. MS also arranged small work parties to water newly planted trees during the dry summer months.

Work began in the autumn in compartment 1, clearing holly and coppicing with the help of the Emmbrook Beavers (and parents) who helped out on two work parties. Compartment 1 became the main focus of our coppicing and clearance efforts throughout the winter.

The Beavers also helped us to rake the new footpath and re-distribute some of the material to make good other sections of muddy path.

Two very large holly trees in compartment 1 were skilfully felled for us by Richard Gresswell from local company Gressgardens.

Several hundred hazel whips were subsequently planted in compartment 1. Spare whips were also planted to fill gaps in areas of compartments 3 and 6.

Some of the fruiting trees heeled in last season were transplanted along the ditch edge of compartment 1. The oak saplings planted out in our allotment last year were also attended to.

We also spent time in compartments 2, 3 and 6 performing maintenance in the form of bramble bashing and actions to cut back any holly re-growth.

A short stretch of holly and scrub was cleared from alongside the main path on the Copse Drive side on a suggestion from Duncan Fisher (WBC).

In Connaught Avenue red oak trees planted in previous years were re-staked with substantial hazel stakes.

Three new Nature Watch signs were installed and the sign nearest the main entrance was replaced with a new double width sign. Unfortunately due to some ill-timed vandalism this new sign had to be re-installed in the following week. The LNR notice board on Jubilee Avenue was vandalised at the same time but was very kindly repaired and re-installed by Paul Lawrence from local fencing contractor AWGS fencing. The surveillance camera has since been re-instated.

The annual nest box cleaning and survey were carried out over several sessions.

Three new bat boxes were installed in compartment 3 and several old rotting wooden bat boxes removed. (One box kindly donated by DH, two other identical boxes purchased)
Repairs were made to the footbridge over the ditch adjacent to compartment 1.

Repairs were made to the display board to improve weather sealing against water ingress. UV film was applied to the clear polycarbonate in an effort to reduce fading of contents due to sunlight.

Leaves were blown from the footpaths in order to try and reduce the amount of rotting leaf litter that usually builds up through the winter. This action, along with the help of WTC staff (Mac), has kept the paths in good condition over the winter months.



	Treasurer’s Report.

MD
	The Treasurer’s summary of the annual accounts had been circulated earlier and these were accepted. 

This was MD’s last report to the AGM as he is standing down from the role of treasurer. MS thanked MD warmly for his valuable contribution to the group’s success over many years and this sentiment was echoed by all present.

MD began by giving an entertaining and informative brief history of the group’s erratic income over previous years and stated that income for 2016/17 broke all records. Accordingly to improve clarity the accounts this year have been structured to separate general and funded income and expenditure.

MD stated that as a WTC ‘service provider’ organisation we now only need to apply for our support grant once every three years.

MS reported that we will be receiving £310 in due course from the Waitrose green token scheme, in which we were sponsored in March.



	Other Activities during the season and Planned
	The proposed Connaught Avenue drainage project will cost an estimated £8500 to complete. Pledges for funding have been received from the Wokingham Society, Wokingham Town Council and the Haines Hill Charitable Trust totalling approximately £4500. With further funding being sought this project will hopefully go ahead in the near future.


	Election of Officers :
	As MD is standing down as treasurer DH kindly volunteered to fill the vacant position and was duly elected. ACTION MD and DH to arrange the handover of the accounts.

JR offered to assist CM in the role of tools management.

All other officers were all prepared to stand again, so with no further nominations were elected for another year.
Coordinators
                        Mike Saynor and Colin Melhuish
Treasurer
                        Derek Harding
Tools Management
            Colin Melhuish / John Robinson
Refreshments

            Pip Robinson


	Training /
Safety :
	It was felt that it was not an ideal situation having only two trained first aiders within the group. BP kindly volunteered to attend first aid training and become our third first aider. VG provided two dates for upcoming courses at the Earley Resource Centre. BP will choose suitable date. 
(Post meeting note: BP will attend on 7th June. ACTION CM to book session)
LR suggested that any relevant medical condition should be available to first aiders at work parties in case of emergency. CM agreed to add this as a new section on the emergency contact form.
(Post meeting note: LR has kindly volunteered to re-design and maintain the emergency contact form. ACTION LR)




	Work Plans 2017/18:
	Summer:

If the dry weather continues it may be necessary to organise ad-hoc work parties to water the newly planted hazel. ACTION MS 
Although Wokingham in Bloom is not taking place this year it may still be necessary to organise a litter picking session, although currently littering is not such a major problem in The Copse.
Autumn/Winter:
Coppicing and holly clearance in compartment 1 will continue over the coming autumn/winter.

In order to acquire some new skills and vary our winter activities CM suggested that we try some hedgelaying under the guidance of HAWC (Hedge and Woodland Conservation). ACTION CM to contact HAWC and make arrangements. 



	Website, Flickr and Other Publicity :
	Information outlining progress made during the past three seasons has been uploaded to the HCCV website as an ongoing record of work carried out.
The website now has a blog section in which up to the minute news and information may be added.

CM has taken over ownership of the hccv.org domain name from Jack Earnshaw. Thanks go to Jack for looking after this for us for many years and subsidising the cost.

CM has set up an HCCV Facebook page and ten members have subscribed. Several items were initially posted but activity has now dwindled.
CM has been regularly posting items to the JPRA Facebook page whenever HCCV has had news to publicise. This has proven to be very successful prompting some very appreciative feedback from the local community and also much appreciated help from AWGS fencing who kindly volunteered to repair and re-install the vandalised LNR notice board at no cost to HCCV.
MS reported that JPRA have asked to use our display board to exhibit drawings and painting produced by local children in a competition to be organised. It was agreed that this was an excellent use of the display board.
 

	Bird Boxes :
	MS had previously distributed the report on the use of nest boxes for 2016 and confirmed that usage was approximately 75%, much in line with previous years.


	Work Party Dates 2017/18 :

	CM will schedule Saturday and midweek (Tuesday/Friday) work parties and circulate the selected dates to members via email when available. ACTION CM


	AOB :

	A presentation of a gift and card was made to MD in appreciation of his invaluable contribution to the group as treasurer and active volunteer since the group’s inception. MS thanked MD once again for his thorough and conscientious work as HCCV treasurer.
The formal part of the meeting closed, after thanks to Pip & John for hosting the meeting. 



	Post meeting  activity :

	The evening was rounded off with a very interesting presentation by Andy Clark from the St Paul’s Churchyard Tree Succession Project. Of particular interest were the flora and fauna surveys that had been carried out by the group, assisted by local experts in various fields. It was felt that HCCV could benefit from the St Paul’s project’s experience in this regard and AC agreed to put MS in touch with the appropriate experts.
The presentation was very well received and thoroughly enjoyed by all.



Colin Melhuish
5th June 2017
